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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District


P.O. Box 67
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Meeting of the Board
August 18, 2020

President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Present: Directors Steve Mercer, Larry Severance, Don Richardson, Larry Swartz, Bob Holland, and Recording Secretary Bonnie Graham.  Absent: Fire Chief Matt Peterson.

Public Comments: No Public attended.

Approval of the July 21, 2020 Regular Board Meeting Minutes:  The Board reviewed the minutes.  Director Don Richardson made a motion to approve the July 21, 2020 Regular board meeting minutes.  Director Larry Swartz seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: None.

Bill Approval: The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills.  Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the financial statements and pay the districts bills.  Director Don Richardson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Chief’s Report Read by Bonnie Graham for Chief: We currently have 4 resident sleepers.  I anticipate losing 1 in the next few months. Ask Larry Severance about the AC unit/system, he was helping me with that.
No, I’m not going anywhere despite small rumors.  I have unfinished business in Dexter and enjoy the area. I have learned to and enjoy being the Chief here.

I’m looking into COVID reimbursements don’t get your hopes up but we may be able to pay for our weekend coverage, washing machine, extractor and a few other things.  Saving the district thousands of dollars in the long run.

I have looked into options for revenue for the district regarding EMS. I may have found a way to bring in a decent amount of money. At this time I am keeping it to myself.  If you would like to talk to me in person I will gladly have a conversation with you but I prefer not to put it in writing at this time.  We aren’t ready for it yet and I don’t want the “competition” taking it.

We were asked about the possibility of conflagration in California.  I have opted out of this and I realize the negative financial impact this can have on the district and the unpopular position I will have with my staff. With COVID-19 and quarantine I am saying no. We could really be up the creek on this, if the crews go for 14 days we may have to pay an additional 14 days out of pocket for quarantine.  I’m not willing to take that risk at this time. The same reason I opted out of the” mutual aid” to Eastern Oregon.  If you get called out and it doesn’t turn into a conflagration as I believe this last one did NOT.  Your stuck with the bill.  Again not willing to take that risk.

Unfinished Business: Cooling System; Director Larry Severance explained to the Board that he had contacted Polar Refrigeration to come out and service the system and see if they could find the leak.  Adam Conley comments: 
8/17/2020 Hi Larry, here are the pictures and report; Upon arrival we operated the heat pump and realized there was an airflow problem across the condenser coil. It was plugged entirely where the two halves of the split coil join. No water would pass through 95% of the coil. We had to clean it several times'. We weighed out the charge and placed the system under 300lb of nitrogen pressure for one hour. Pressure held no drop. Weighed in new charge. The capacitor appeared to have been recently changed. The evaporator coil was clean. The discharge air sensor on the zone controller had failed causing coil icing. We will be back with the replacement sensor on Tuesday 8-18. We will check the charge again. 
 Today we checked the charge of refrigerant. No changes. We replaced the discharge air sensor. While wiring it in, we found the zone control board had a loose wiring terminal on it's circuit board. We replaced it with a Honeywell zone controller. We tested each zone independently and combined. Adjusted the bypass damper. Checks good. 
Director Larry Severance told the Board that with the service work that Polar Refrigeration did our cooling system should last for another 2 to 4 years. Director Larry Severance will be working with Chief Peterson about having Polar Refrigeration doing the regular maintenance on our system.
New Business: None.

Adjournment: Director Steve Mercer made a motion to adjourn at 8:01 p.m. Director Larry Swartz seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Bonnie Graham

Recording Secretary
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